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JUNIORS NEWSLETTER 
No. 1 – August 12, 2003

Junior Registration Day

As you will see from the other pages of this newsletter, our Junior Registration Day is being held with a sausage sizzle/barbecue at our Ormond Park pavilion on Sunday, September 7.

Training starts on the Tuesday and Wednesday following, with Under 10s starting a week later. The cricket season starts on October 11, the week after school resumes.

Training will continue through the school holidays, and we would hope that any players who go away would do some training and skills by themselves or with Mum and Dad.

You will also see attached a form seeking family information for our Moonee Valley club. We urge you to fill out the form and bring it along to the registration day. If we don’t have a copy of our junior player’s birth certificate from previous seasons, please bring it as well.

We don’t need a North West Cricket Association registration form (thankfully) for players who were registered at Moonee Valley last season. We will have forms available for new players.

At this stage Moonee Valley is looking to field this season:

· Two Under 16 teams.

· Two Under 14 teams.

· Two Under 14 girls’ teams.

· Two or three Under 12 teams.

· Two or three Under 10 teams.

· A lead role in a combined Under 17 Girls’ team.

Attention all Dads!!!

It’s now almost certain that the Moonee Valley Cricket Club seniors will have a Fifth side this season.

It will be a one-day side, and the extra “recruits” we have got on board to give us the numbers for a Fifths include a number of Dads, and people involved with coaching/training/administration with the Moonee Valley Football Club juniors.

One of the concepts which appeals to the Dads is the chance to, in either 2003/04 or coming seasons, to be able to play a game or games with their sons. Boys in the Under 16s this season will be offered chances to play senior cricket under our Club’s junior development policy.

A one-day side also enables us to provide games for players from the higher grades who may not always be available for two-day cricket due to work commitments, and their inclusion in the Fifths from time to time can only strengthen our team.

Some fathers and other intending Fifths players have indicated they want to play regularly; others only occasionally or if required. Any other fathers or family members interested in joining in the “fun” should ring Charlie Walker on 9370 1802 or 0409 237 543.

Firewood raffle

Enclosed in the envelope are 15 tickets for our juniors Firewood Raffle. Tickets are $2 each, or seven for $10.

The Firewood Raffle is one of our main junior fundraising events each season, so we ask you to try and sell the tickets. Attached as part of this newsletter is the flier for the wood raffle, explaining a bit more information.

If you sell the tickets before Registration Day, please bring the money and stubs along. If not, we have until a week after the first game of the season. Any parents who can sell more than one lot of tickets – please see Charlie Walker!

Mums’ Day Out

Also attached here is a flier for a “Shop Until You Drop” shopping trip on Saturday, November 29. Just in time for Christmas!

In past years the Club hasn’t had a lot of events specifically for Mums and partners, so here’s the chance to leave Dad in charge of the kids and spent a day on the shopping prowl.

One Day Cricket Knockout Lotto

We will again hold our One Day Cricket Knockout Lotto competition this season, based on the triangular one-day series with the Aussies. We’ll let you know when it starts happening.

ORMOND PARK

At this stage, we are hopeful that we will have our Ormond Park home ground back this season for junior cricket and for our senior Thirds and Fourths teams. Lack of access to our home ground hurt our junior performances last season, both as a home ground for Under 16 and Under 14 teams, and through not being able to get out for match practice on the synthetic wicket.

The Club has continued to make representations to Moonee Valley City Council to ensure that the eastern oval is handed over to us in a fit and proper state to play cricket before the commencement of our season.

Moonee ponds central school

Our excellent working relationship with Moonee Ponds Central School (home to our Under 12 teams) continues.

A lot of work has been done to improve the oval and ground surface, and this will continue.

For players AND parents
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